
Taro Achieves Global Resolution of DOJ Antitrust Investigations

July 23, 2020

HAWTHORNE, N.Y.--(BUSINESS WIRE)--Jul. 23, 2020-- Taro Pharmaceutical Industries Ltd. (NYSE: TARO) announced today that its wholly-owned
subsidiary, Taro Pharmaceuticals U.S.A., Inc. (“Taro” or the “Company”), has resolved all cases involving the Company in connection with the
multi-year investigations by the Department of Justice, Antitrust Division and Civil Division (“DOJ”) into the U.S. generic pharmaceutical industry.

Under a Deferred Prosecution Agreement reached with the DOJ, the DOJ will file an Information for conduct that took place between 2013 and 2015. If
the Company adheres to the terms of the agreement, including the payment of $205.7 million, the DOJ will dismiss the Information at the end of a
three-year period. The Company has also reached a framework understanding with the DOJ Civil Division, subject to final agreement and agency
authorization, in which the Company has agreed to pay $213.3 million to resolve all claims related to federal healthcare programs.

The Company is discussing a separate Corporate Integrity Agreement with the Department of Health and Human Services, Office of Inspector
General. This agreement will supplement Taro’s existing compliance programs, based upon established best practices and industry standards, as well
as the Company’s global code of conduct.

“We are happy to have reached this global resolution with the DOJ,” said Uday Baldota, Taro’s CEO. “Taro is committed to the highest level of ethics
and integrity and we will continue to fully cooperate with the government on its ongoing investigation into the generic pharmaceutical industry.”

About Taro

Taro is a science-based pharmaceutical company, dedicated to meeting the needs of its customers through the discovery, development,
manufacturing and marketing of the highest quality healthcare products. For further information on Taro, please visit the Company’s website at
www.taro.com.

SAFE HARBOR STATEMENT

Certain statements in this release are forward-looking statements within the meaning of the Private Securities Litigation Reform Act of 1995. These
statements include, but are not limited to, statements that do not describe historical facts or that refer or relate to events or circumstances the
Company “estimates,” “believes,” or “expects” to happen or similar language, and statements with respect to the subject DOJ investigation. Although
the Company believes the expectations reflected in such forward-looking statements to be based on reasonable assumptions, it can give no
assurances that its expectations will be attained. Forward-looking statements are applicable only as of the date on which they are made.

View source version on businesswire.com: https://www.businesswire.com/news/home/20200723005915/en/
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